
  

 

 
Minutes of Meeting of the Board of Directors 

June 18, 2022 
 

The meeting was called to order at 10:00am by Mike Bono, President.  Six of the 
seven Board members were present in person.  Trent Hamilton was absent.  A 
quorum was present. 
 
The Board President and Secretary acknowledged that the meeting was posted 
properly. 
 
Dan Coleman motioned we approve the minutes from the May 21, 2022 Board 
Meeting, as presented.  Motion seconded by Joe Venezia.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Financial Statement for Period Ending May 31, 2022 - Attached 
 

Dan noted that the Deferred Maintenance account is $11K.  He also noted 
Parking Pass income was $1,575.   
 
We received an insurance settlement in June for the lightning damage claim 
for a little over $14K. We had to meet a $10K deductible. The funds will be 
transferred into the deferred maintenance account.   
 
Conrad Necrason made a motion we accept the 5-31-2022 Financial 
Statement.  Motion seconded by Jason Grimmer.   The motion passed 
unanimously by all Board members who were present at the meeting. 

 
 
Budget Tracking Report - Attached 
 

Dan noted a $12K shortage in maintenance fees dues.  However several 
people have paid in June. 
 



Insurance is going to be $7,800 per month for our main Association policy.  
It went from $62K to about $100K this year. 
 
A legal case that was about six years old filed by a lady who tripped on a 
paver was settled for $40K. The lady had filed again with another lawyer.  
 
The personal injury claim by a renter who got stuck in the North elevator last 
year continues to be in discussions with the insurance company and is still 
not settled. 
 
Dan noted that parking pass expense was included in Office Expense. 
 
Theresa needs to make a change to reclassify the expense for the beach 
gates from deferred maintenance to operating expense. 
 
Dan noted that the negative BALANCE of $8.K doesn’t take into consideration 
that several people have paid their maintenance fees in advance.  
 

Manager’s Report - Attached 
 

Jane Herman presented a summarized version of her Manager’s Report.  
Please refer to the detailed version attached. 
 

110-Space Parking Lot 
 

Mike Bono asked if there was any update on the timeline of the 110-space 
parking lot to be built across the street.  Conrad noted that in his experience 
permits take 2-3 months; therefore, the parking lot probably won’t be 
completed before the middle of next year. 

 
Building and Grounds Committee: 
 

Conrad Necrason presented the committee’s update.   
 
Courtyard pavers are still 6-8-weeks out from being installed, waiting on 
materials. 
 
Beach access gates were approved at last month’s meeting and a deposit 
was paid.  We are still 6-8 weeks out.  Gates will be bronze.  We still need to 
decide on locks. 
 
The palm trees will be trimmed in the next two weeks. 



 
We are waiting on a comprehensive written report from Geo View from their 
underground investigation near the sea wall using radar technology.  No 
large voids were discovered underground; however, it opened up more 
questions.  The roof drains may need to be investigated further, including the 
drain field. Geo View couldn’t find the sewer lines due to the asphalt and lime 
rock.   
 
Conrad talked to a company in Orlando who uses cameras to map 
underground lines with GPS.  We need to look into and plan for doing this.  
The ground floor kitchens backed up in the 8 and 9 stacks last week.  We 
need to GPS the lines in all stacks, map them and install some cleanouts.  
More investigation is needed but this needs to be addressed to avoid a much 
more serious event from occurring. 
 
The elevator interiors were approved but not ordered yet pending funding. 
 
Conrad suggested we get RL James lined up for another inspection for any 
building concerns to be done in the Fall. 
 
Owner Julie Clarke suggested we amend the budget and increase the 
monthly HOA fees.  Owner Chuck Mackoy suggested a special assessment to 
pay for it once.  He noted that once the monthly maintenance fee is 
increased, the fee doesn’t come down after the project is completed and paid 
for. 
 
Conrad mentioned we contacted Bill Kipper from Southeast to look at the Sea 
Coast building structure last year after the Miami condo collapse and said the 
building was in good shape.  Bill has since passed away.  This year the State 
of Florida is going to require a structural engineer or architect to do this 
inspection by 2024.  We have to register our condominium by end of year. 
We contacted our engineer, and the initial inspection (Phase 1) will cost 
about $7,500.  If there are concerns, then it moves to Phase 2 with 
remediation work to be completed and additional inspections. 
 
Mike Bono made a motion that the Board put together a project list within 
the next two weeks, call a special meeting with 14-days’ notice to approve, 
then provide 14-days’ notice of a special assessment to the membership. Any 
unused funds would go to deferred maintenance. Motion seconded by Dan 
Coleman.  The motion passed unanimously by all Board members who were 
present at the meeting. 
  



Rental Committee Report 
 

Linda Necrason reported that she had ordered additional guest/owner 
wristbands on May 30th, but the order has still not been filled. 

  
Security Update 
 

Conrad Necrason discussed security options being investigated.  Trent and 
Conrad discussed putting a fence/gate in front of the knee walls and behind 
the shrubbery at the front of the building and on the south side of the 
building.  It benefits everybody in the same way. A sketch was passed 
around at the meeting and a copy is attached for reference.  Conrad said 
another option is separating the parking lot at the dumpster with a 
fence/gate. 

 
Open Forum 
 

Chuck Mackoy raised a concern about the stairwell lightning on the south 
side being very dark due to sea turtle lighting.  Conrad will take a look at the 
situation. 

 
Adjournment 
 

Jason Grimmer made a motion to adjourn the meeting at noon.  Motion 
seconded by Conrad Necrason.  The motion passed unanimously by all Board 
members who were present at the meeting. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jean Wilson 
Board Secretary 


























